VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES (Rough Draft)

OCTOBER 2, 2007

The regular meeting of the Vine Grove Elementary SBDM Council met at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center. Members present were: Mrs. Terisa Johnson, Mrs. Rachel Webb, Mrs. Elizabeth Atcher, Mrs. Kim Wood, Mrs. Lora Schell and Mr. Lonnie Dennis. Mr. Darryl Murray was absent. Mrs. Cathy Bruce was the recording secretary. 

 Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the Agenda. Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (08.014) 
Mrs. Wood made a motion to approve the Minutes from the August 14, 2007 regular meeting and the September 14, 2007 special meeting. Mrs. Johnson seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (08.15) 

REPORTS
Test Scores – Mr. Dennis went over the CATS scores with the council. Our overall scores went up for 2007. Our concordance score is 83.4%. All certified faculty will meet to analyze and review our test scores on October 15th. Mr. Dennis ordered a KASC toolkit to help with the process.
Faculty/Staff Hirings – Mr. Dennis reported that Mrs. Kelly Denson was hired as an Instructional Assistant for Mrs. Madriaga. Mrs. Mary Fowler was hired as a part time Title I Assistant, and Mrs. Lisa Kent was hired as our afternoon custodian.
August Budget – The council reviewed the budget for August. Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the August budget. Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried (08.16)
Accident Report –The SBDM Council reviewed the accident reports. No action is necessary.
OTHER INFORMATION 

The fall festival was held on Friday evening, September 28th. The PTO sponsored event had a wonderful turnout and raised approximately $3000.
MEETING DATE AND TIME

The next SBDM Council meeting will be held on Tuesday, November 13, 2007 at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center. 
AGENDA ITEMS
Some of the agenda items for the November SBDM Council meeting will be hiring ofl part-time ESS assistants, Committee Reports, Accident Report, and the September and October Budgets. 

ADJOURN

Mrs. Johnson made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 3:35 p.m. Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (08.17)

